
City of Wellsville 

411 Main 

Wellsville, KS 66092 

 

The regular meeting of the Wellsville City Council was held on Wednesday, July 31st 

2024 in the Wellsville City Hal meeting room located at 411 Main Street.  Councilmen 

present were Chuck Rutledge, Luke Henry, Chuck Rutledge, Nichole Pruitt and Scott 

Hutchinson.  Department heads present were City Superintendent Darien Kerr, Police 

Chief Danny Hackler and Building and codes Official Isaac Mallory. 

 

Councilman Cory Cunningham was absent. 

 

Councilman Scott Hutchinson moved to approve the consent agenda and the minutes 

from the previous meeting.  Councilman Luke Henry seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

Mayor Lytle opened the meeting up for public comments. 

 

Lorrie Glass-Coffman with the Chamber of Commerce thanked us for being a member 

and invited the Council to a chamber coffee at the Dental office. 

 

Jennifer Mann on Main Street asked if we have talked about a quiet zone at the railroad.  

Council said we could look into the railroad helping with the project. 

 

County Commissioner Don Stottlemire gave the County report.  

 

Ordinance 932 the Standard Traffic Ordinance was brought before Council for approval.  

Councilman Scott Hutchinson moved to approve Ordinance 932.  Councilwoman Nichole 

Pruitt seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

Councilman Scott Hutchinson moved to approve Ordinance 933 the Uniform Public 

Offense Code.  Councilwoman Nichole Pruitt seconded.   Motioned passed 4-0. 

 

The Safe Routes to School contract was presented for the Mayor to sign. Councilman 

Scott Hutchinson moved to approve the Mayor to sign the contract. Councilwoman 

Nichole Pruitt seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

City Superintendent Darien Kerr gave the Public Works activity report.  Darien said he 

got 3 quotes on sidewalks.  The plan for sidewalk replacement is from 4th and Oak to 4th 

and Main on North of the Street. 

 

Newco Concrete was the low bid at $80,125.00. 

 

Councilman Luke Henry moved to approve Newco Concrete in the amount of $80,125.00 

for the sidewalk project.  Councilman Chuck Rutledge seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 



Police Chief Danny Hackler gave the Police department activity report.  Chief Hackler 

said that a citizen backed into the Police Department building and we have several 

thousand dollars worth of damage.  

 

Chief also said starting tomorrow thru the 3rd Officer Pelts will be at the D.A.R.E. camp. 

 

Jaime Speer the pool manager spoke to Council said that some 4th grade students got into 

an altercation at the pool Officer Hymer handled the student and dealt with the 

altercation.  Chief said his recommendation for the individual is to lose his pool 

privileges for the rest of this year and next year. 

 

Council consensus was to have the pool manager ban the student for the rest of the year 

and next year he will only be allowed in the pool with a parent.  If that doesn’t’ work he 

will be banned next year as well.   

 

City Building and Codes Official Isaac Mallory gave the building and codes activity 

report.  He said soon we may see an increase in permitting.  A & W is getting close to 

starting work at Bert’s as well. 

 

Councilman Scott Hutchinson moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman Luke Henry 

seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:32 p.m. 

 

City Clerk 

Tammy Jones 

 

 

 

  


